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information as the Administrator 
deems necessary. The Administrator’s 
decision shall be filed in the Petitions 
to the Administrator docket, number 
FTA–2007–0022 at http:// 
www.regulations.gov and sent to the re-
cipient. 

(d) Any exception granted by the Ad-
ministrator under this section shall be 
effective only for the event identified 
in paragraph (b)(1) of this section. 

(e) A recipient shall send its petition 
to the Administrator by facsimile to 
(202) 366–3809 or by e-mail to ombuds-
man.charterservice@dot.gov. 

(f) A recipient shall retain a copy of 
the Administrator’s approval for a pe-
riod of at least three years and shall 
include it in the recipient’s quarterly 
report posted on the charter registra-
tion Web site. 

§ 604.12 Reporting requirements for all 
exceptions. 

(a) A recipient that provides charter 
service in accordance with one or more 
of the exceptions contained in this sub-
part shall maintain the required notice 
and records in an electronic format for 
a period of at least three years from 
the date of the service or lease. A re-
cipient may maintain the required 
records in other formats in addition to 
the electronic format. 

(b) In addition to the requirements 
identified in paragraph (a) of this sec-
tion, the records required under this 
subpart shall include a clear statement 
identifying which exception the recipi-
ent relied upon when it provided the 
charter service. 

(c) Beginning on July 30, 2008, a re-
cipient providing charter service under 
these exceptions shall post the records 
required under this subpart on the FTA 
charter registration Web site 30 days 
after the end of each calendar quarter 
(i.e., January 30th, April 30th, July 
30th, and October 30th). A single docu-
ment or charter log may include all 
charter service trips provided during 
the quarter. 

(d) A recipient may exclude specific 
origin and destination information for 
safety and security reasons. If a recipi-
ent excludes such information, the 
record of the service shall describe the 
reason why such information was ex-
cluded and provide generalized infor-

mation instead of providing specific or-
igin and destination information. 

Subpart C—Procedures for 
Registration and Notification 

§ 604.13 Registration of private charter 
operators. 

(a) Private charter operators shall 
provide the following information at 
http://www.fta.dot.gov/laws/ 
leglregl179.html to be considered a 
registered charter provider: 

(1) Company name, address, phone 
number, e-mail address, and facsimile 
number; 

(2) Federal and, if available, state 
motor carrier identifying number; 

(3) The geographic service areas of 
public transit agencies, as identified by 
the transit agency’s zip code, in which 
the private charter operator intends to 
provide charter service; 

(4) The number of buses or vans the 
private charter operator owns; 

(5) A certification that the private 
charter operator has valid insurance; 
and 

(6) Whether willing to provide free or 
reduced rate charter services to reg-
istered qualified human service organi-
zations. 

(b) A private charter operator that 
provides valid information in this sub-
part is a ‘‘registered charter provider’’ 
for purposes of this part and shall have 
standing to file a complaint consistent 
with subpart F. 

(c) A recipient, a registered charter 
provider, or their duly authorized rep-
resentative, may challenge a registered 
charter provider’s registration and re-
quest removal of the private charter 
operator from FTA’s charter registra-
tion Web site by filing a complaint 
consistent with subpart F. 

(d) FTA may refuse to post a private 
charter operator’s information if the 
private charter operator fails to pro-
vide all of the required information as 
indicated on the FTA charter registra-
tion Web site. 

(e) A registered charter provider 
shall provide current and accurate in-
formation on FTA’s charter registra-
tion Web site, and shall update that in-
formation no less frequently than 
every two years. 
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